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Meet/ICMR/2018
July 30, 2018

The Registrar
of Member Universities/Institutions
(Having Medical Faculty)

Sub: Election of three members representing the Medical Faculties of Indian Universities for
nomination on the Governing Body of the Indian Council of Medical Research for a period

of three years.

Dear Sir,

The Director General, Indian Council of Medical Research, New Delhi has requested for
nomination of three representatives representing medical faculties of Indian Universities on the
Governing Body of ICMR for a period of three years vide their letter No. 1/1/2013-Admn II

dated May 05, 2018.

The representative to be elected should have scientific training and experience in medical
research or public health. The procedure of election is given below:

" Irrespective of the number of vacancies to be filled, three nominations may be called for
from the medical faculties. Of these three, two shall be from among its own faculty
members and one from outside the University, but should in any case be a member of the
medical faculty of any other Indian University. After receipt of the nominations, the list of
valid nominations shall be sent round to different universities wherefrom the Faculty of

Medicine will elect the required number of representatives.

The final list of elected representatives shall be drawn by the Secretary General of the
Association, after scrutiny of the papers concerned and communicate to the Director

General, Indian Council of Medical Research.

In case a meeting of the medical faculty of the concerned University cannot be convened
for the purpose of nomination/election, the University may ascertain it by circulation."

It is therefore, requested that three nominations, two from the medical faculty of your
university and one from the medical faculty of another Indian University may kindly
be sent to this office as early as possible but not later than 10/09 2018 (FAX:011-23232131,

E-mail: meetings@aiu.ac.in sgoffice@aiu.ac.in) The nomination received in AIU office after
expiry of the last date (i.e. 10.09.2018) will not be considered.

Thanking you,

Yours sincerely,
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